
 

Lugarno Public School P & C Association 
Newsletter: 23rd Nov 2021, Week 8 Term 4 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT…   
Thank you to everyone who came along to our AGM 
last week. I am exited to serve another year as 
President and would like to thank our outgoing 
position holders and welcome the 2022 team which 
is set out below. We still have some vacancies to fill 
which I encourage everyone to consider. 
Importantly, we need a treasurer. If you have some 
accounting/book keeping experience we would love 
to hear from you. Our Assistant Treasurer is able to 
assist and show you the ropes.  
 
I would also like to congratulate Maria Wainwright 
who I nomiated for the 2021 Banks Volunteer of the 
Year Award. The awards ceremony will take place on 
3rd December. As many of you would know, Maria 
has 3 boys at LPS (Year 6, Year 4 and Kindy) and 
has been a long time member of our P & C. Not only 
has Maria held positions on our Executive Team, she 
is also always volunteering to help out with P & C 
events, has previously volunteered in the canteen, 
co-ordinated the school banking and helped out 
teaching ethics and scripture.  
 
It has been another big year for the P & C (despite 
covid interuptions) and we are looking forward to 
another great year. Our next meeting will be on 15th 
Dec at 7pm via zoom only. Meetings will resume in 
person in the library from next year (with zoom still 
available for those who can’t make it).  
 
Regards,  
Mel Porter. 
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Year 6 Fundraisers 

 

Pop It 

The final fundraiser for year 6 this year are these cool Pop Its. There are only 
50 available so get in quick and order via Qkr! now. $4 each. 

 

 

Krispy Kreme delivery this Friday 

Krispy Kreme donuts will arrive this Friday and be distributed via 
classrooms. There are a few boxes of glazed donuts still available via Qkr! for 
$19 if anyone would still like to order. Any questions please contact Nicole 
Devet: 0408 471 300.  

 

 

 

 



School Banking 

Sadly, the CommBank School Banking program will not be returning to 
schools in 2022.  

As a gesture of goodwill, every active banker this year will be eligible for a 
final reward that will be distributed to the students before the end of the 
year (items will be selected at random to facilitate the process). 
 

While the in-school program will close, Commonwealth Bank has 

launched CommBank Youth Hub, which brings together financial education 

resources for parents and teachers. These resources and further information 

regarding the end of the program are now available at: 

commbank.com.au/schoolbanking. 

 

Thanks to all parents and students that have taken part in the program 
through the years. 

 

SUB-COMMITTEE NEWS 

 
 

FUNDRAISING NEWS 
 

Paver wall 

Thank you to Mr Tucker for commencing the installation of our pavers on 
our Memorial Wall. The balance of the pavers will be installed shortly.  

http://click.edm.cba.com.au/?qs=51f3930ca3db94cd4a2674c4480f495651e14cfc7e11fb09a3d2834ecd6f6c59402a7df671d860fd48770404a97acb540f04dfed252d0933
https://www.commbank.com.au/content/dam/commbank-assets/banking/school-banking/2021-10/school-banking-newsletter-program-announcement.docx




 

Personalised Sports Ball, Bags and Drink Bottles  

Thank you to everyone who has already purchased an item in our new 
fundraiser for personalized sports balls, bags and drink bottles. There are 
soccer balls, netballs, basketballs, rugby league balls; cricket balls; and 
volleyballs; all in different sizes and colours. Sports bags and drink bottles 
are also available. Products are delivered straight to your door within a few 
days and the P & C will receive 20% commission on sales to enable us to 
provide more great things for the students of LPS. Feel free to share the link 
with friends. Check out all the products and pricing via this link: 
https://npaevents.com.au/collections/lugarno-public-school-
fundraiser?sca_ref=1162725.gA6zwbRDUJ 

Or scan the QR Code: 
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UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 

                                       Janette Allardyce-Walker 

The uniform shop is currently closed due to COVID-19. Uniform Shop 
orders can be placed online via Qkr! and will be distributed via classrooms. 
If you have any questions, or are interested in second-hand uniforms, please 
send an email to uniformshop@lugarnopandc.org.au and I will get back to 
you as soon as possible.  

 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

Janette Allardyce-Walker 

The canteen is back open on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays for online 
lunch orders only. If you can help out in the canteen, please contact our 
Canteen Manager Sharon Steed, on 0430 290 077. All volunteers will need 
to show proof of vaccination and adhere to Covid Safe Plans. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Position holders 

P&C AGM  
Lugarno Public School - 17th Nov 2021 

 

Executive 

o President: Melissa Porter 

o Vice President: vacant 

o Vice President: vacant 

o Secretary: Maria Wainwright 

o Treasurer: vacant 

o Assistant Treasurer: Kirsty McDonnell 

o Assistant Secretary: Venus Amoro-Njuguna                

 

Sub-Committees 

 

o Uniform Shop Sub Committee:  

▪ Convenor: Janette Allardyce-Walker 

▪ Treasurer (filled from Exec position) 

▪ Secretary: vacant 

▪ Committee members: vacant 

 

o Fundraising Sub Committee 

▪ Convenor: Natasha Jankulovski 

▪ Treasurer (filled from Exec position) 

▪ Secretary: vacant 

▪ Mother’s Day/Father’s Day Stall convenor: Louise Cuthbert 

▪ Committee members: vacant 

 

o Canteen Sub Committee 

▪ Convenor: Janette Allardyce-Walker 

▪ Treasurer (filled from exec position) 

▪ Secretary: vacant 

▪ Committee members: Natasha Jankulovski (additional committee member 

spots available) 

 

o Inclusion Leader (new position): Janine Ferris 

Please email Mel Porter at president@lugarnopandc.org.au if you can help out. 
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